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IRS GUIDELINES NARROW EXCLUSION OF STATE 
AND LOCAL INCENTIVES FOR DEVELOPERS 

 

 
Section 118 provides an exclusion from the income of a corporation for capital contributions made by parties other than 
shareholders. For many years, developers utilized Section 118, particularly for urban renewal projects. State and local 
governments provided incentives that were treated as capital contributions to the development entity, which excluded them 
from income.  

About five years ago, the Internal Revenue Service began a study of Section 118. It has since issued a number of public 
statements about that statute.  

From what can be seen, the result of the Internal Revenue Service study was an institutional decision to narrow the exclusion 
as much as possible. There has been a series of announcements, most of which have focused on what is not available for 
exclusion.  

The Internal Revenue Service recently issued two Audit Technique Guidelines that further the trend of narrowing the utility of 
Section 118. One states definitively that Section 118 is available only for a corporation, not for an LLC or a partnership. The 
other states that the Internal Revenue Service will not accept a gambit that has recently been in vogue, where a corporation 
utilizes Section 118 to deduct its state and local taxes, even though it receives abatements or reductions of those taxes.  

If you are receiving state or local incentives in exchange for development, make sure you know the tax rules while you are 
planning the capital structure of the development entity.  

IRS Circular 230 Notice 
Internal Revenue Service regulations state that only a formal opinion that meets specific requirements can be used to avoid tax 
penalties. Any tax advice in this communication is not intended or written to be used, and cannot be used by a taxpayer, for the 
purpose of avoiding penalties that may be imposed on the taxpayer, because it does not meet the requirements of a formal 
opinion.  
 

 

 

 
For more information, please contact an attorney in the Armstrong Teasdale Tax Department: 

 

 

 

Daniel J. Cooper / 314.259.4715 
dcooper@armstrongteasdale.com 

Guy Schmitz / 314.259.4738  
gschmitz@armstrongteasdale.com 

Scott E. Hunt / 314.342.4145  
shunt@armstrongteasdale.com 

Larry M. Sewell / 314.342.8020  
lsewell@armstrongteasdale.com 

John E. Dooling, Jr. / 314.259.4743 
jdooling@armstrongteasdale.com

Joseph D. Demko / 314.342.4143 
jdemko@armstrongteasdale.com 

Robert L. Jackson / 314.342.8076 
rjackson@armstrongteasdale.com 

Christopher J. Anderson / 816.472.3117 
canderson@armstrongteasdale.com 

Jonathan W. Igoe / 314.342.8019  
jigoe@armstrongteasdale.com 

Jill M. Palmquist / 314.552.6635 
jpalmquist@armstrongteasdale.com 
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Unsubscribe from our mailing list 

Don't miss Armstrong Teasdale's news and updates — please add 
armstrongteasdale@armstrongteasdale.com to your contact list or address book. 

  

 
This alert is offered as a service to clients and friends of Armstrong Teasdale LLP and is intended as an informal summary of certain recent legislation, cases, 

rulings and other developments. This alert does not constitute legal advice or a legal opinion and is not an adequate substitute for the advice of counsel. 
 

ADVERTISING MATERIAL: COMMERCIAL SOLICITATIONS ARE PERMITTED BY THE MISSOURI RULES OF PROFESSIONAL CONDUCT 
BUT ARE NEITHER SUBMITTED TO NOR APPROVED BY THE MISSOURI BAR OR THE SUPREME COURT OF MISSOURI. 
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